
Borough Administration 
PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK  99833 – Phone (907) 772-4519  Fax (907)772-3759 

www.ci.petersburg.ak.us 

 
 

 
                                                         

Borough Manager’s Report 
Assembly Meeting 1 August 2016 

 
 The 30% design documents for the Emergency Stand-by Generator (350 kw) replacement have been 

received from the vendor.     
 

 At Crystal Lake, we intend to replace the old “bubbler” lake level indicator system with a new electronic 
transducer, and add a new air temperature sensor – weather permitting.  When complete, we will no longer 
have to maintain the nitrogen gas system at the lake, and the readings will be much more reliable and 
accurate. 

 
 Spillman Records Management System implementation was completed on 7/19/2016.  Employees 

continue to learn the system.  This will allow us over time to provide much better data on Police and 
Emergency Services issues.   
 

 Governor Walker signed the Omnibus Crime Reform Bill on 7/11/16.  Portions took effect on 7/12/16.  
The bill decriminalized many behaviors and adjusted classification of others.  We’re awaiting further 
information and guidance from the Department of Law.  
 

 Waitlists for Elderly Housing and Assisted Living.  We have 16 out of 20 apartments assisted living with . 4 
remaining independent. 
 

 Summer Camp is continuing to run as planned. Rhiannon Kivisto and Mara Lutomski have stepped 
forward from the community to help operate it. We are at full capacity for all weeks. Thank you to the 
Chamber of Commerce for allowing Mara to be with us for two weeks. She is amazing!  
 

 There is a Wrestling Tournament in the Gymnasium/Basketball Court from August 2nd-8th. All normal 
programming is cancelled during the tournament.  
 

 Chandra is teaching water fitness on Tuesday & Thursday mornings from 630-730am, and Saturday 
mornings from 7-8am. She invites everyone to come on out and join in on the fun!   
 

 The Summer Reading Challenge is over. A VIP pool party was held this past Thursday for the kids 
who read 840 minutes or more this summer. Thanks to Parks & Rec for hosting it!  
 

 Auditors are here from August 1 – 5, for the Borough’s annual audit.  
 

 Borough land auction to be pushed back to a later date (October?) waiting for Planning and Zoning 
to meet.  
 

 Drive Down Bulkhead project is on schedule.  Materials are arriving and work is ramping up to drive 
the sheet pile and fill.   

 
 South Harbor parking is very tight; we appreciate the public assistance in leaving vehicles at home in 

between trips.  
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 Public Works staff completed all prep work needed prior to paving of local streets by SECON.  Now 

we wait for the weather to cooperate.   We will be following SECON’s paving efforts with cleanup of 
side streets, and shoulder protection of the fresh asphalt.  
 

 CBC Construction has mobilized to Petersburg and is most of the way through with upgrades to Pump 
Station 2.  Once complete, they will move directly to Pump Station 1 for that upgrade work.  Once 
both stations are ready, the contractor will initiate use of the new force main and decommission the old 
force main on the South Harbor beach.  
 

 SEASWA is working with Waste Management for development of scrap metal removal contracts for 
the Authority’s member communities.  A WM representative will be visiting Petersburg in the first 
week of August to review our operation and learn about the logistics for scrap removal from the 
landfill. 
  

 Surplus vehicle auction by sealed bids is ongoing.  Auction items are advertised in the Petersburg Pilot.  
Bid opening to occur on August 4th.  
 


